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MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

June 15, 2001

TO:

JULIAN BURKE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER



MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:
GOVERNMENT RELATIONS DEPARTMENT

Federal

Today, the House Appropriations Subcommittee on Transportation released it's report.  The MTA received the following earmarks:

$49.6 million in Section 5309 New Starts-Funding to complete funding of the Metro Rail North Hollywood Extension;

$5.5 million in Section 5309 New Starts-Funding for Eastside light rail project (the Mid-City is not noted);

$3.35 million in Section 5309 Bus and Bus Related Funding; and,

$2 million in Reverse Commute/Job Access Program Funding.

Funding levels recommended for other entities in Los Angeles County include:


$4 million for Municipal Transportation Operators Coalition (MTOC);


$2 million for Foothill; and, 


$3.5 million for the Chinatown Intermodal Transportation Center

The Full House Appropriations Committee will meet for mark-up on Wednesday, 

June 20, 2001.

Should you have any questions, please contact Claudette A. Moody at (213) 922-2237. 
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